
 MINUTES OF THE NEENAH COMMITTEE ON AGING 

Thursday, June 16, 2022 

9:00 a.m. 

Hauser Committee Room, City Administration Building and GoToMeeting 

 

Present:  Chair Joshua Kutney, Vice Chair Mike Veith, and Committee members Herb Allen, Susan 
Antonneau, Kristi Branchford, Pati Goodman, and Mary Nackers. (Six members were present in the 

Hauser Room and one member was present on GoToMeeting.) Also Present: City of Neenah 
Assistant Planner Carol Kasimor, (Hauser Room), Winnebago County Health Department Nurse Lori 
Duclon, and Kate Yates, Fox Cities YMCA, and Neenah Alderman Scott Weber (GoToMeeting).  
 

Public Appearances:  
Committee members and guests introduced themselves, and newly appointed Alderman Scott 
Weber was welcomed.  
 
Public Health Nurse Lori Duclon reported that classes were ending for the summer, with new 
sessions starting in the fall. Cases of COVID-19 were at a medium level, and it was recommended 
that health-compromised persons wear a mask. Vaccines and boosters are available throughout 
Winnebago County. https://www.co.winnebago.wi.us/health/divisions-program-areas/communicable-
disease/covid-19-coronavirus/covid-19-vaccine 
 
Kate Yates of the Fox Cities YMCA reported that there are day and extended trips available through 
the Y. The Day in the Park event (formerly Senior Games) will be held on Tuesday, September 20 in 
Riverside Park. Registration is at all Fox Cities YMCA Member Services Desks. 
 

Approval of minutes of the May 19, 2022 meeting:  
On a motion by Antonneau, seconded by Allen and carried, the minutes of the May 19, 2022 meeting 
were approved as distributed.  
 

Discussion on 2022 School for Seniors: 
Committee members discussed possible locations for the School for Seniors event, tentatively 
planned for Friday, September 30, 2022. Staff will follow-up on the availability of church and private 
event spaces. Committee members will follow-up on speakers for these topics: investment basics, 
health benefits of singing, and consumer scams.  

 

Adjournment:  On a motion by Kutney, seconded by Veith and carried, the meeting was adjourned 
at 10:05 a.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Carol Kasimor, Assistant Planner 
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